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RECTOR’S ANNOUNCEMENT 

Ladies and Gentlemen, 

Due to the persistent epidemic situation and the fact that Częstochowa and the district remain 

in the red zone, as well as for the sake of the safety of members of the academic community I 

would like to kindly inform you that the decision to conduct all classes using the methods and 

techniques of distance education is upheld (for full-time and part-time 1st, 2nd and 3rd cycle 

studies, postgraduate studies, courses and doctoral school participants). 

This decision will be valid until November 15, 2020. 

Looking for a return to normal functioning soon, I wish you all health and well-being. Let us 

remember that only by taking joint, responsible actions we will manage to get through this 

time. 

Prof. dr hab. Eng. Norbert Sczygiol 

Rector of Czestochowa University of Technology 

 

Dear Students, I send the translation of the Rector's announcement. The announcement was 
published today (29.10.2020) on the University's home page at: 
https://pcz.pl/pl/ogloszenie/komunikat-rektora-3 (original text in Polish). 

We will try to provide you with any further information as soon as it is published. On behalf 

of the International Students Office of the Częstochowa University of Technology, I kindly 

remind you to keep in mind restriction goals and take care about yourself and others 

https://pcz.pl/pl/ogloszenie/komunikat-rektora-3

